GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 6th APRIL AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr Ray Jeffries (Chairman)
                              Mr Andrew Jones (Vice Chairman
                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins

                              Mr Haydyn Jones
                              Mr Derek Price

                              Mr Glenn Smith

In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                        ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Ray Jeffries took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
meeting.There was a discussion as to when the AGM should be held 

     and it was generally felt that it should be held in the second week of 
     April but that this year it should be held in May. 

     There were no declarations of interest

2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Eric Hoole & Cheryl Lloyd
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd March were approved 

(proposed by KG and seconded by HJ) and were signed off by RJ

 as a true record 
4) Matters Arising
          GH pointed out that responsibility for the play area  behind the 

          Maesllwch pub rested with the Glasbury Community Council rather

          than PCC.  

          GH reported that a decision on the Brecon Dial a Ride service had 

          been deferred until another meeting but that in the meantime the

          Officers had been requested  to hold further consultations with the 

           relevant Councillors  
          AJ confirmed that he had now cleared the first footpath

          GH reported that litter picking equipment and dog bags would not be 

          available until PCC had received a new grant from WAG 
5) Planning Matters
(i) The Old Post Office
It was not felt that the proposed extension was in keeping 

with the adjoining properties and was in fact little more than

a glass box.It was also felt that it’s presence  would cause 
visibility/access problems for the adjoining owners. However,

this was essentially a matter for the Highways Authority and

the adjoining property owners  

               (ii)      6 Black Mountain View

 It was felt that the proposed building was both too high

 and too wide and would overlook the adjoining properties.

 It was also felt that it should be clad in stone rather than 

 brick. However it was not felt that the Council could

 formally object as no objection had been raised by the 

 Council when the original application was made in 

 April 2005.GS undertook to ascertain the views of the                   GS 

 adjoining owners

               (iii)      Beaonsfield

                There were no objections to the proposed extension
(At this point KG left the meeting)
6) Literature & Information Received

Noted

7)  Financial Matters     

     The Council approved the Clerks fees & expenses for the  month
     March amounting to £117,50
8) County Councillor’s Report                                                                        

    None
 9) AOB
A question was raised as to whether there was a “stop” sign when

coming off Llanstephan Bridge onto the main road
AJ was concerned that drivers were not observing the speed limit when       GH

approaching Galsbury from the Hay direction and GH undertook to 

investigate the possibility of installing a SID device  

AJ reported that he had found the most recent meeting of One Voice

Wales far more productive and that there had been a very good 

presentation by Lee Marshall ( Head of Waste Services).about future 

waste collection arrangements in Powys.It was proposed that there 
would be fortnightly collections of black bags (which might be 
replaced by wheelie bins) and weekly collections of recyclable waste.

There would also be collections of green waste.

RJ was concerned that if wheelie bins were to be introduced then it 

might cause problems for pensioners or people with steps. It was noted

that further consultations would take place in due course. 

There had been two complaints about the rubbish collection point at

Velindre Cross Roads. Split bags were a particular problem and the 
Contractor was not clearing up the resultant mess. It was agreed that 

this was a matter which would have to be taken up with the Contractor
in the first instance 

AJ wondered whether the Council should have a presence “on line”.

There was a possibility that “One Voice Wales” might provide such

 a service and AJ undertook to investigate                                                     AJ                                                                                      
GS reported that another lady would like to join the Council and MH

was asked to ascertain whether there was an upper limit on the number       MH

of Councillors and Standing Orders in general 
   10)  Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 4th May in Velindre Village Hall

